## PRAIRIE CENTRAL COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT NUMBER 8

**BOARD OF EDUCATION** 

MARK SLAGEL, PRESIDENT TIM MCGREAL, VICE-PRESIDENT JOHN WILKEN, SECRETARY TED BACHTOLD, DANA KAFER, BRIAN PLENERT, LORI SCHAHRER CENTRAL OFFICE, BUSINESS OFFICE 605 NORTH SEVENTH

FAIRBURY, IL 61739
PAULA H. CRANE, ED.S, SUPERINTENDENT
TEL (815) 692-2504
FX (815) 692-3195

OPERATIONAL SERVICES

SOUTH ANNEX, 600 SOUTH FIRST FAIRBURY, IL 61739

FOOD SERVICES TEL (815) 692-2115; FX (815) 692-3489
MAINTENANCE TEL (815) 692-3348; FX (815) 692-2922
TRANSPORTATION TEL (815) 692-3484; FX (815) 692-3489

March 20, 2023

Dear Prairie Central Community,

For those of you who read our earlier memo, you know that we withheld the names of our beloved students who passed last night until family granted us permission to release them. With this permission, we would like to ask that you keep the families of Dylan Bazzell and Drew Fehr in your prayers.

Today, students, staff, counselors, social workers and friends gathered at the Baptist Church in Fairbury to grieve together and begin the healing process. We realize that everyone grieves differently, and would like to continue to support our students and staff during this heartbreaking time. With this, we will have counselors available tomorrow at Prairie Central High School in the library from 9:00am until 11:00am. We will extend this time for students as needed. Students can enter through the Ag/IT doorway as they normally would in the mornings.

Additionally, we have created a Google Form for students to submit or for parents or friends to submit on behalf of students. The form is a way for students to request additional help from adults in our schools in dealing with their grief. Please talk with your child(ren) about this situation, and contact us if you believe your child could benefit from talking with a social worker or counselor. We are happy to set up a time for them to meet.

As we know, "it takes a village" to raise a child, and it will take all of us working together to comfort and support our children through this tragic event. Please do not hesitate to contact us with needs. To access the Google Form for additional help for students or staff please click here: <a href="https://forms.gle/Szq56LoMmYiKoJzF6">https://forms.gle/Szq56LoMmYiKoJzF6</a>

Sincerely,

Paula Crane, Superintendent

"PRIDE IN EXCELLENCE"